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TAX RELIEF AVAILABLE FOR DISASTER VICTIMS

DATELINE — Ohio residents affected by the winter storm beginning February 14 may be eligible for various forms of tax relief that could lessen some losses, federal and state recovery officials said today.

“The U.S. Internal Revenue Service permits those with casualty losses suffered as a result of the disaster to claim this year’s losses on last year’s return or amend last year’s return if it’s already been mailed in,” said Federal Coordinating Officer Ron Sherman of the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA). “The advantage of this is it can result in a quicker refund than is available if the losses are filed on returns for 2003.”

Casualty losses for tax purposes generally are based on the decrease in fair market value of the property as a result of the disaster, minus any insurance payments or other reimbursements received.  The IRS will ask for the latest tax return, estimates of repairs, before and after photographs, appraisals or any other loss documentation.

The disaster tax program is available to taxpayers living in one of the disaster-declared counties who have sustained losses as a direct result of the severe winter storm. The eligible counties are Adams, Jackson, Lawrence, Pike and Scioto.

“We want all who suffered losses to access the maximum benefits available. This is one of those benefits,” said State Coordinating Officer Dale Shipley of the Ohio Emergency Management Agency. 

Shipley advises people affected by the disaster to check with their local county auditor about the possibility of claiming a reduction in the taxable value of property destroyed or damaged. 

“The amount of reduction would be prorated based on the calendar quarter in which the damage occurred, Shipley said. Property owners must file an application with the county auditor for a reduction within 

30 days of the end of the quarter in which the damaged occurred.

Casualty losses can be claimed on IRS form 4684. You can obtain a copy of IRS publication 547 and 2194 to help guide you through the process. Both the form and publication, and more information, can be found at the IRS website at www.IRS.gov or by calling toll free at 1-800-829-1040.
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Note to Editors:  Information on the severe winter storm is available on FEMA’s Web site at � HYPERLINK "http://www.fema.gov" ��www.fema.gov� and the Ohio EMA’s Web site at www.state.oh.us/odps/division/ema.











